
I agree with what Sheriff Pat Garrett of Washington County said regarding SB941 "The law will 

be onerous for law abiding citizens with layers of new requirements.  Many Oregonians are 

serious sport shooters, hunters and collectors.  Frequently and with great care, they buy, sell and 

trade firearms with each other.  I am concerned this law could create crimes and criminals out of 

otherwise law abiding people.  Also, it’s unclear what priority prosecutors and stressed court 

systems will place on charging people who up to this time were crime-free except for an 

unauthorized gun transfer under this new law." 

 

SB941 does nothing to deter criminal behavior. It does, however, restrict the liberties of the law 

abiding by adding additional and unnecessary requirements. 

 

If SB941 becomes law Oregon State will waste time and resources monitoring law abiding 

citizens instead of using these resources to enforce our current laws. 
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